
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

May 9, 2017

 
 
Dear Chairman Hatch, Ranking Member Wyden, Sen. Isakson, and Sen. Warner: 
 

On behalf of the American Heart Association, including the American 
Stroke Association and our more than 30 million volunteers and supporters 
across the country, we congratulate members of the Finance Committee 
for the significant effort they have given to the goal of improving health 
outcomes for Medicare beneficiaries living with multiple chronic 
conditions. 
 

Our organization is dedicated to building healthier lives, free of cardiovascular 
disease (CVD) and stroke. While we have made tremendous progress towards 
achieving this goal, we know that many in the Medicare population still live 
with high blood pressure, high cholesterol, coronary heart disease, heart 
failure, or stroke – with many beneficiaries suffering from more than one of 
these and other conditions. That is why we remain committed to working 
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particularly those attributable to geography or provider shortages. Telehealth is particularly 
valuable to vulnerable patients with CVD or stroke who, because of their geographical location, 
physical disability, advanced chronic disease, or difficulty with securing transportation, may not 
otherwise access specialty healthcare services. As we described in our June 2015 letter, allowing 
Medicare to reimburse for telestroke services that originate in urban and suburban areas, as 
well as in rural areas, increases stroke care coordination among providers; incentivizes the 
appropriate level of care for stroke patients; and, facilitates the delivery of high quality care and 
improves patient outcomes all while reducing Medicare spending. Despite the many benefits, 
telehealth continues to be underutilized for the management of CVD and stroke. This bill takes a 
significant step towards improving both the quality and timeliness of care for stroke patients 
through telemedicine. 
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Study on Medicare Synchronization 
We believe the GAO study of the feasibility of implementing medication synchronization 
programs in Medicare and its findings can play a key role in developing more effective 
medication adherence programs. There is an array of reasons why patients with heart disease 
do not take their medicines as prescribed, and these patients are more likely than adherent 
patients to have adverse health events that increase costs to them and the health care system. 
Policies that seek to reduce barriers and increase adherence for patients with a chronic 
disease must be tailored to the unique needs of each patient and medication synchronization 
is a promising mechanism to do that. Therefore, we support the inclusion of language that 
would require a study to examine the feasibility of implementing medication synchronization 
programs in Medicare. 
 

mailto:madeleine.konig@heart.org
mailto:stephanie.curtis@heart.org

